
 

Notice 2: Construction Updates on Northeast Spring Boulevard Starting June 5 
King County contractors will be working in the following areas in the Bel Red neighborhood of Bellevue 
starting the week of June 5. 

Here’s what you’ll notice along Northeast Spring Boulevard:  

• At 130th Avenue Northeast, from June 5 to October 1, unless otherwise noted: 
o Cutting and digging of the roadway to bury the temporary pipe underneath 130th 

Avenue Northeast, from June 5-15.  
o Eastbound lanes on Spring will be closed intermittently for approximately three months. 

Vehicles will be detoured to Northeast 20th Street. Additionally, traffic will be reduced 
to a single lane on Spring in both directions from 130th Avenue Northeast to 136th Place 
Northeast.  

o Bike lane on Spring closed, bicyclists detoured to share the road from 130th Avenue 
Northeast to 136th Place Northeast. 

o Pedestrians will be detoured with construction signs at the light rail station sidewalk. 
• At 132nd Avenue Northeast: 

o Cutting and digging of the roadway to bury the temporary pipe underneath 132nd from 
June 5-15. Traffic reduced to single lane in both directions intermittently throughout 
project duration. 

• At 134th Avenue Northeast: 
o Temporary pipe installed above ground across 134th from June 6-7.  
o Intersection of 134th and Spring closed, local access only with construction flaggers for 

approximately three months. 
• Between 136th Place Northeast and Bel-Red Road: 

o Driveway access to Spring will be temporarily blocked for some properties during the 
cutting and digging of the roadway to bury the temporary pipe underneath sections of 
Spring on June 8. Impacted properties have previously been contacted by King County. 

o Driveway access to Spring will be blocked for some properties where the temporary 
pipe will be installed above ground on Spring from June 8 to October 1. Impacted 
properties have been previously contacted by King County. 

Continued work: 

• 120th Avenue Northeast:  
o Closure of a section of the multi-use trail near Sound Transit. Pedestrians will be 

detoured to a temporary path and bicycles will be detoured to share 120th for 
approximately three months. Temporary pipe installed May 24-26. 

o Mobilizing equipment for a system of temporary pumps, pipes, and odor control that 
will maintain sewer service during construction. 

• 124th Avenue Northeast:  
o Traffic control continues on 124th Avenue Northeast.  



 

 

What to expect:  

• Typical work hours are 7 a.m. to 7 p.m. weekdays with occasional night and weekend work, 
however after June 8, contractors will be present onsite 24-hours a day for monitoring and 
refueling activities. 

• There will be noise and odor from the temporary pumping system and other construction 
activities.  

• Sewer service will be maintained. 

We want to be a good neighbor during construction 

King County’s goal is to complete construction efficiently to minimize disruptions to the community. If 
you have questions or concerns, call our construction hotline at 425-224-2475 or email Demmelash 
Adera at deadera@kingcounty.gov. For information on the Lake Hills sewer relining project, visit 
kingcounty.gov/lakehills-sewer-relining.  

Alternative formats available. Call 206-263-3512 or TTY: 711 
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